

Montgomery Township Park and Recreation Board Meeting Minutes for November 9, 2016

The monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Park and Recreation Board was held on November 9, 2016 in the Montgomery Township Community and Recreation Center. The members of the Park and Recreation Board in attendance included: Mike Okino, Tony Ruggieri, Kim Greene, Linda Brooks and Angelo Grasso. Also in attendance were Kevin Costello (Public Works Director) and Matt Reimel (Athletics and Recreation Coordinator).

CALL TO ORDER

Angelo Grasso called the meeting to order at 7:34 pm and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

CORRESPONDENCE

The committee discussed the resignation of Jim Earley and had a brief discussion about possible candidates to fill the position.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Tony Ruggieri made a motion to approve the October 12, 2016 minutes and Mike Okino seconded the motion. The minutes were approved unanimously.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

PARK UPDATE

No reported activity.

CAPITAL PROJECTS

Public Works Director Kevin Costello reported the renovations on Zehr Field 1. It has been seeded, drained, etc. Grass currently started growing. Kenas Fields 1 & 2 are pretty beat up from the usage from the season, and are planned to be repaired for the upcoming Spring Season. Kenas Hockey Rink is in the budget and will start in early spring. He also reported the replacement of some mowing equipment for the upcoming year.

RECREATION UPDATE

Athletics and Recreation Coordinator Matt Reimel reported the monthly programs and their attendance. He also discussed some upcoming programs and events.

OLD BUSINESS

The trailer at Rose Twig has been removed.

NEW BUSINESS

The committee mentioned a suggestion in regards to a "Referral" or "Incentive based renewal program" for members. Athletics and Recreation Coordinator will discuss the possibilities with Recreation Director Floyd Shaffer.

ADJOURNMENT

Tony Ruggeri made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:32pm. The motion was seconded by Kim Greene. The motion passed unanimously.

The next meeting is scheduled for December 14, 2016, 7:30 pm at the Community & Recreation Center.

Submitted by Matt Reimel